英语(第1册) 基础模块

Unit 1 Greetings

| | | (本套试卷满分80分 | ,考 | 试时间60分钟) | | |
|----|-----------------------|-------------------------|-------------|----------------------|------|----------------|
| _ | 、英语知识运用(本题共 | 共 25 个小题,每小题 1 分 | 分, ≠ | 共 25 分) | | |
| | 从每题所给的 A、B、 | C、D 四个选项中,选出最 | 是佳. | 选项,并将该选项的等 | 字母 | :填在横线上。 |
| 1. | —Jason, would you p | lease this not | ice? | | | |
| | —With pleasure. | | | | | |
| | A. put on | B. put off | C. | put up | D. | put out |
| 2. | school is mu | uch bigger than | _• | | | |
| | A. Our; their | | В. | Ours; theirs | | |
| | C. Theirs; our | | D. | Their; ours | | |
| 3. | Tom is very | in music. | | | | |
| | A. interest | | В. | interesting | | |
| | C. interested | | D. | interests | | |
| 4. | —Mom, which is the | better choice for me, a | ser | nior school or a | | _ high school? |
| | —Either is OK. It's u | up to your future plan. | | | | |
| | A. vocation | B. vocational | C. | vacational | D. | vacation |
| 5. | I enjoy musi | ic in my spare time. W | hat | about you? | | |
| | A. listen to | B. listen | C. | listening | D. | listening to |
| 6. | —Would you like | some wine? | | | | |
| | —No, thanks. I don' | t feel like any | thir | ng now. | | |
| | A. having; drinking | | В. | to have; to drink | | |
| | C. having; to drink | | D. | to have; drinking | | |
| 7. | —Which class are you | ı in? | | | | |
| | <u> </u> | | | | | |
| | A. I am in Class Four | r | В. | I am in Class the fe | our | |
| | C. I am in Four Class | \$ | D. | I am in the four Cl | ass. | |
| 8. | Tom's iPad is much n | ewer than | | | | |
| | A. I | B. me | C. | my | D. | mine |

| 9. Sam is at basketball. He can p | olay basketball very | |
|---|------------------------|-----------------|
| A. good; good | B. good; well | |
| C. well; good | D. well; well | |
| 10. —Alice, don't put your things here, _ | | |
| —OK, I will. | | |
| A. put away them | B. put on them | |
| C. put them away | D. put them on | |
| 11. —How are you doing? | | |
| — <u> </u> | | |
| A. Fine, thanks | B. I'm Tom | |
| C. Yes, please | D. No, thanks | |
| 12. —I'm sure I will get good grades (成绩 | in the graduation exar | n. |
| —If so, I believe your parents will | the result. | |
| A. be pleased with | B. be angry about | |
| C. be bored of | D. be worried abo | ut |
| 13. Taking more exercise our hea | lth. | |
| A. is good at B. is good for | C. are good at | D. are good for |
| 14. She called his farm yesterday | | |
| A. on B. at | C. for | D. in |
| 15. —How is everything going in the hosp | ital, dear? | |
| , | | |
| A. I'm all right, thanks | B. Not too bad, I | guess |
| C. Not at all | D. That's all right | t, thank you |
| 16. There is an about Norway in | this magazine. | |
| A. introduction | B. instruction | |
| C. description | D. direction | |
| 17. What's your home? | | |
| A. grade B. call | C. address | D. greet |
| 18. —What's your hobby? | | |
| —I'm interested in football. | | |
| A. play B. plays | C. playing | D. player |
| 19. He likes playing basketball w | hile I like playing | violin. |
| A. the; the B. the; / | C. /; the | D. /; / |

| 20. Let's keep in to | ouch after graduation. I | 'll give you my | _ number. | A. It was written by Ryan T. Higgins. | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------|---|--|--|
| A. hospital | B. company | C. telephone | D. address | B. It has thirty-two pages. | | |
| 21. —Please send r | ny New Year | to your grandparents. | | C. A 6-year-old girl can read it. | | |
| —I will. Than | | | | D. It came out on April 3, 2018. | | |
| A. greet | B. greeting | C. greetings | D. greets | 二、阅读理解(本题共15个小题,每小题2分,共30分) | | |
| 22. —Hi, Mike. | | o. greenings | D. greets | 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并将该选项的字母填在 | | |
| —Fine, thanks | | | | 横线上。 | | |
| A. How are yo | · | B. How about yo |) II | \mathbf{A} | | |
| • | | • | γu | One study shows that Americans prefer to answer with a brief "Yes" "No" "Sure", or the | | |
| C. What are yo | _ | D. Who are you | | very popular "Yeah" rather than with a longer reply. But brief replies do not mean Americans are | | |
| 23. What can we k | now from this invitation | 1? | | impolite or unfriendly to some extent. Very often, Americans are in a hurry and may greet you | | |
| | | Invitation | | with a single word "Hi", indeed; this is a greeting you will hear again and again during your stay | | |
| | When: Mar. 15 | | | in the United States. It is used by everyone, regardless of rank, age or occupations. However, | | |
| | Where: NO. 22 | . Huanghe Road. | | those who are accustomed to longer greetings may require a little more time before they feel comfortable with American simple talks. Americans sometimes use plain talks when they are uncomfortable. If people praise them or | | |
| | Time: 7:00 p. m | _ | | | | |
| | _ | es and drinks will be se | erved | | | |
| | Sandwiches, can | es and drinks will be so | Si ved, | thank them in an especially polite way, they may become uncomfortable and not know what t say in reply. They don't want to be impolite or rude; you can be sure that they like what is sai | | |
| A. We can hav | e hamburgers there. | B. We will have | a 3-hour party. | | | |
| C. The date is | Mar. 16. | D. The place is I | NO. 22, Huanghe Road. | about them. Except for certain holidays, such as Christmas, Americans don't usually give gifts. | | |
| 24. One can get fre | ee examinations in Healt | h Center if he or she is | | Thus, you will find Americans embarrassed as they accept gifts, especially if they have nothing | | |
| <u> </u> | | | | to give in return. They are generally a warm but informal people. | | |
| | | Health Center | | 26. The fact that Americans like shorter answers tells us | | |
| | 9:00-17:30 | | | A. they reply very quickly in a hurry | | |
| | 16 Yong Le Stre | et | | B. they choose words too carefully | | |
| | Tel: 3801451 | | | C. they like replying briefly | | |
| | Free examination | ns for those over 70. | | D. they want to be as polite as they can | | |
| | Helping you to s | stay active and healthy! | | 27. Those who like using beautiful or formal words | | |
| A 7.0 | D (2) | C 45 | D. 18 | A. need more time to get used to American simple greetings | | |
| A. 76 | B. 63 | C. 45 | D. 10 | B. need no time to get familiar with American greetings | | |
| 25. What is true al | oout My ABCs? | | | C. do not very much like American way of greeting | | |
| | | My ABCs | | D. think Americans are not polite | | |
| by: Disney Book Group | | | | 28. Which of the following is NOT true? | | |
| | Releas | sed: April 3, 2018 | | A. Americans often answer with the words like "Sure" "Yeah". | | |
| | Pages | _ | | B. Americans are not impolite with brief replies. | | |
| | | Lange: 0—2 | | C. Americans of high rank must use formal words in greeting. | | |
| | | _ | | | | |

D. Americans are a warm but informal people.

| 29. The Americans like others' prai | se but if in a polite way | 33. In order to build his tomb, | the King I | Khuhu built | |
|---|--|--|--------------|---------------------------|------------------------------|
| A. they don't know what to say | in reply | A. the ancient pyramids | | B. the Egyptian | pyramids |
| B. they feel somewhat uneasy | | C. the Great Pyramid | | D. the mysteriou | s pyramids |
| C. they don't want to reply | | 34. Building the Great Pyramid | is still a m | nystery now, because | |
| D. both A and B | | A. each stone was fixed we | .1 | | |
| 30. The passage indicates that | | B. there were no modern m | achines or | equipment then | |
| A. Americans exchange gifts th | e first time they meet | C. it was made of stone | | | |
| B. Americans seldom give gifts | except for some holidays | D. it was the tallest buildin | | orld | |
| C. Americans often bring some | gifts to their friends | 35. Which of the following is T | | | |
| D. Americans only want to get | gifts from others | A. Each side of the Great F | | 230. 4 meters long and 1 | 46. 5 meters wide. |
| , c | В | B. Luxiang is far away from | | | |
| There is a town near Suzhou. | It is very interesting and beautiful. This is Luxiang, an old | C. Luxiang looks more beau | | | 1 |
| | thern Song Dynasty (1127—1279). There were many famous | D. In the 19th century A. D. | ., the Gre | | and unusual. |
| people living in the town at that time | | T414-(正喜) data | 4l : | C | hall.:a. Tall |
| | ngs of Ming and Qing (1644—1912) dynasties now. People | wisely in many other ways. Her | | | ht and white. It can be used |
| live a simple life. Six lanes (巷) in | | follow them, you will have a free | | _ | ve us time and money. If you |
| - | spring, with many tea trees and fruit gardens. This place is | | | or using toothpaste; | |
| famous for the tea called Biluochun. | roping, with many tea trees and man gardens. This place is | Clean a Dirty Mirror If you want to clean a dirty bat | -hroom mi | mmon they to put a hit of | toothpoots on the mirror and |
| | uilt around 2560 B. C. The largest one of them is the Great | wipe it dry. The glass can be of | | | _ |
| Pyramid of Khufu. The King, Khufu | | from fogging. Then you can st | | | _ |
| | red a unique building in the 19th century A. D. At that time, | | | isen in the inition after | taking a snower. |
| · | According to scientific research, Khufu ordered his men to | Remove the Unpleasant Food Sn | | 1 6 | 1 1 0 XV |
| | stone weighs 15 tons, and each stone was fixed so well. | Have some bad food smell, like | | | |
| | es and each side is 230. 4 meters long and 146. 5 meters high. | by washing your hands with to | | You II be fresh-smelling | in no time. |
| · | n machines or equipment, so how did the ancient Egyptians | Make Your Sports Shoes Whiter | | | |
| build it? To this day, it is still a my | | This time, clean your sports s | | | |
| 31. Many famous people were living | g in Luxiang | around your shoes and then cle | an it with | a wet cloth. See? Your | shoes are white as new! |
| A. from 1127 to 1279 | B. from 1644 to 1912 | 36. What does the passage main | ly tell us a | about? | |
| C. from 1127 to 1644 | D. from 1279 to 1912 | A. How to buy the toothpa | ste. | B. How to choos | e the toothpaste. |
| 32. Luxiang is famous for | • | C. How to use toothpaste v | risely. | D. How to sell t | he toothpaste. |
| A. fruit gardens | B. tea trees | 37. How many ways can you sa | ve your tir | me and money by using | coothpaste? |
| C. Biluochun | D. six lanes | A. One. B. Tv | VO. | C. Three. | D. Four. |
| | - 5 - | | | - 6 - | |

| 38. | If there is some smell of fish on your hands, what can you do? | | | | | | |
|------|---|--|-----------------|------------------|------------------------|-------------|--|
| | A. Wash your l | hands with soap | • | | | | |
| | B. Wash your hands with toothpaste. | | | | | | |
| | C. Eat some on | ions. | | | | | |
| | D. Brush your | teeth with tooth | ipaste. | | | | |
| 39. | The passage do | esn't tell us tha | t | | | | |
| | A. toothpaste can clean a dirty mirror | | | | | | |
| | B. toothpaste c | B. toothpaste can remove the food smell | | | | | |
| | C. toothpaste c | an make your ri | ng become i | new again | | | |
| | D. toothpaste c | an remove fish | smell | | | | |
| 40. | Where can we p | probably find th | e passage? | | | | |
| | A. In a science | magazine. | | B. In an amuse | ement magazine. | | |
| | C. In a history | book. | | D. In a math b | oook. | | |
| 三、 | 补全对话(本题共 | 失5个小题,每小 | 题1分,共 | 5分) | | | |
| | 根据情景内容, | 根据情景内容,在空白处填入一个适当的单词。 | | | | | |
| | A: Hello, Mrs. Li. How are you? | | | | | | |
| | B: <u>41</u> , thank you. <u>42</u> you? | | | | | | |
| | A: I'm fine, to | A: I'm fine, too. Mrs. Li, 43 is my friend Wang Hong. | | | | | |
| | B: Nice <u>44</u> | B: Nice 44 meet you, Wang Hong. My 45 is Li Mei. | | | | | |
| | C: I'm very gla | nd to meet you, | too. | | | | |
| | 41 | 42 | 43 | 44 | 45 . | = | |
| 四、 | 短文填空(本题: | 共 10 个小题,每 | 小题 1 分,共 | է 10 分) | | | |
| | 阅读短文,在空 | 白处填入一个适 | 当的单词或 | 括号内单词的正确 | 确形式。 | | |
| | Hi! My name is Wang Li. I come 46 Tai'an. I am sixteen years old. I 47 (study) at | | | | | | |
| Jina | an <u>48</u> (vocati | on) School. I li | ke <u>49</u> (1 | isten) to music. | My best friend 50 | _(be) Cui | |
| Gar | ng. He is tall and | d <u>51</u> (hands | ome). His | 52 (favor) sp | ort is soccer. | | |
| | Do you want to | be <u>53</u> (I) | oen friend? I | My postal addres | s is: No. 23, Lixia Ro | oad, Jinan. | |
| Му | 54(phone) | 54 (phone) number is 0531-89986543 and my e-mail 55 is billw@jvs. com. | | | | | |
| | 46 | 47 | 48 | 49 | 50 | | |
| | | | | | 55 | _ | |
| 五、 | 职场写作(本题: | 共 10 分) | | | | | |

下面是公司对团队成员的基本要求。

| | Requirements for Team Members | | |
|--|-------------------------------|--|--|
| Major Marketing, or other relevant (相关的) majors | | | |
| Education a college graduate | | | |
| Skills fluent English; computer skills; team work; strong communication Personalities outgoing; creative; responsible Others at least one year's work experience; manage time well | | | |

假设你是该公司员工 Zhao Liang,希望加入销售团队。请根据上述要求,给外方销售总监 Simon Logan 写一封电子邮件。

要点包括:

- 1. 写邮件的目的;
- 2. 自己具备的条件;
- 3. 表达态度,期盼回复。

注意:

- 1. 文中不得出现考生个人真实信息;
- 2. 词数 80~120;
- 3. 开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

| ate: July 8, 2022 |
|---|
| rom: Zhao Liang |
| o: Simon Logan, Sales Department Head |
| ubject: An application for joining the marketing team |
| ear Mr. Logan, |
| I'm Zhao Liang from the Sales Department. Glad to know that a marketing team abroad |
| ill be built in our company. |
| |
| |
| |
| Yours sincerely, |
| Zhao Liang |

Unit 2 My Family

(本套试卷满分80分,考试时间60分钟)

| | | 1 3.2 12/14/1/1/00 // 1/1/ |
|----------------|---|--|
| _ | 、英语知识运用 (本题共 25 个小题,每小题 1 2 | 分,共 25 分) |
| | 从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出占 | 是佳选项,并将该选项的字母填在横线上。 |
| ι. | —What does your father? | |
| | —He is tall and strong. | |
| | A. look | B. like |
| | C. look like | D. look for |
| 2. | food is my hobby. | |
| | A. Cook | B. Cooking |
| | C. Cooks | D. Cooker |
| 3. | —Why do students love Mr. Brown? | |
| | —Because he is very He always e | xplains problems over and over again. |
| | A. serious | B. patient |
| | C. clever | D. creative |
| 1. | In our school library, there a num | ber of books on science and the number of ther |
| | growing larger and larger. | |
| | A. is; are | B. are; is |
| | C. have; is | D. have; are |
| 5. | — do you play basketball? | |
| | —Three times a week. | |
| | A. How long | B. How soon |
| | C. How often | D. How much |
| 5. | Two months a long time. We can | visit our grandparents during the vacation. |
| | A. am B. is | C. are D. was |
| ⁷ . | In warm weather, you should wear clothing | that is cool and |
| | A. healthy | B. warm |
| | C. comfortable | D. patient |
| 3. | — have you stayed in Shanghai? | |
| | —For about seven days. | |
| | A. How soon | B. How long |
| | C. How often | D. How far |

| 9. Take a deep breath, a | and you will feel | | |
|-----------------------------|----------------------------|-------------------|------------|
| A. relaxed | В. | relax | |
| C. relaxation | D. | calmness | |
| 10. She can produce | meal from very simp | le ingredients. | |
| A. cool | В. | delicious | |
| C. warm | D. | serious | |
| 11. I have some | _ taken in my hometown. | | |
| A. photoos | В. | photo | |
| C. photoes | D. | photos | |
| 12. I know four language | es, Japanese and | English. | |
| A. as a result | В. | instead of | |
| C. such as | D. | instead | |
| 13. Both Mike and I | ready for the new hi | gh school life. | |
| A. be | В. | am | |
| C. is | D. | are | |
| 14. One of the students | good at | piano. | |
| A. are; playing the | В. | is; play the | |
| C. are; playing | D. | is; playing the | |
| 15. My father is a | Now he is i | n the kitchen. | |
| A. cooker; cooking | В. | cooker; cooks | |
| C. cook; cooking | D. | cook; cooks | |
| 16. It's said that the year | r 2016 was the e | ver. | |
| A. warm | В. | warmth | |
| C. warmer | D. | warmest | |
| 17. — there an | ything new in today's news | spaper? | |
| —No. But there | some inspiring storie | es worth reading. | |
| A. Is; is | В. | Are; are | |
| C. Is; are | D. | Are; is | |
| 18. We all know that on | e of the world's most popu | lar sports | _ football |
| A. am | B. is C. | are | D. be |
| 19. She is a tall, | girl with long, straight | hair. | |
| A. delicious | В. | slim | |
| C. middle-aged | D. | cool | |

| 20. I must my hands before | ore dinner. | A. 8 hours. | B. 9 hours. | | |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| A. stand | B. feel | C. 10 hours. | D. 11 hours. | | |
| C. care | D. wash | 二、阅读理解(本题共 15 个小题 | 每小题 2 分,共 30 分) | | |
| 21. He likes to his e-pals | s on the Internet. | 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 | A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并将该选项的字母填在 | | |
| A. chat with | B. chat | 横线上。 | | | |
| C. take photos | D. stand up | | \mathbf{A} | | |
| 22. Don't you anybody? | | My father woke up my brot | her and me early one summer morning when I was fourteen and | | |
| A. care about | B. take care of | said, "Get up! You're going wit | h me to cut the grass in the garden." | | |
| C. look after | D. care for | From sun-up to sun-down, | my father, my brother and I worked in the garden. By the end of | | |
| 23. Who lost a yellow dog? | | the day, my brother and I were | too tired to say a word but we were excited. This was the first | | |
| A yellow dog w 251-6778. Thanks a lot. | Lost with two big ears. If you find it, please call David at | \$ 2 more. Then we worked almost ever and said, "Cut the grass! Don't | ry Saturday. One day, my father found some grass I had missed make me have to tell you to do it again. "I knew he was telling | | |
| Δ Μ. | P. D. 11 | | me the importance of doing a job well the first time. It really helped me a lot. After two years, my father told me I was old enough to cut the grass by myself. Every | | |
| A. Mary. | B. David. | | rs of high school, I woke up early in the morning to work in the | | |
| C. Miss Li. 24. This is a letter of . | D. Mr. Zhang. | | a was neither exciting nor high-paying, but I didn't care. | | |
| 24. This is a letter of | | | u're only thinking about money, maybe you won't think about | | |
| | won the first prize of English Speaking Competition. gratulate you on your success! Love, Mum | how to do the job better." I have done many jobs for reclothes, I've learned much. I've | ny family. In every job, from cutting the grass to washing the learned something that helps me in my next job. t after he worked in the garden for the first time? B. 4 dollars. | | |
| A. apology | B. congratulations | C. 6 dollars. | D. 8 dollars. | | |
| C. introduction | D. thanks | 27. What does the underlined w | ord "it" refer to in the third paragraph? | | |
| 25. How many hours is the Country | ry Life Market open a day? | A. Cleaning the house. | B. Getting up early. | | |
| | | C. Cutting the grass. | D. Looking after a garden. | | |
| | Country Life Market | 28. How often did the writer cu | t the grass during his last two years of high school? | | |
| Our fruits and | vegetables come in fresh every morning. Special | A. Every morning. | B. Every Saturday. | | |
| prices for the first r | month. Opening hours: 7:00 a.m.—6:00 p.m. | C. Every afternoon. | D. Every Sunday. | | |
| Address: Guangmin | ng Street Telephone: 010-62617788 | 29. What did the writer think of | his father's advice? | | |
| | | A. Funny. B. He | lpful. C. Interesting. D. Careless. | | |

- 30. What is the main idea of the text?
 - A. The importance of doing a job well.
 - B. The importance of washing clothes.
 - C. The importance of working in a garden.
 - D. The importance of getting paid.

В

Kaitlin Riffel's dream to end poverty (贫困) started when she was visiting her father, who worked for the homeless.

"I never realized there were people in the world who didn't have a home or food before," said Kaitlin, who is now sixteen. "I knew there was something I had to do about that."

At eight, she started raising money to build a playground. "It took me two years," Kaitlin said. "We started small. We wanted to do something to make a difference."

In 2014, when Kaitlin was thirteen, she visited Central America, and saw people going hungry and families living in house made of cardboard. That year, she set *Kids on a Mission*, which has helped hundreds of people there.

"The rooms were smaller than my bedroom, but there would be eight people living in each one," Kaitlin said. "We also got to see the dirty rivers that those people were drinking out of."

Providing clean drinking water, food and clothes for people living in poverty is now an important task for *Kids on a Mission*. "This young lady is changing the hearts of people, and also changing the world," said the headmaster of Kaitlin's school.

- 31. The job of Kaitlin's father was to _____.
 - A. sell foods

B. build playgrounds

C. visit schools

- D. help homeless people
- 32. When did Kaitlin set Kids on a Mission?
 - A. In 2009.

B. In 2011.

C. In 2014.

- D. In 2017.
- 33. What was life like in Central America according to Kaitlin?
 - A. They lived in strong houses.
- B. Their drinking water was dirty.
- C. Their bedrooms were very big.
- D. They had enough food and clothes.
- 34. What can we infer from the headmaster's words?
 - A. Kaitlin is always ready to give help.
 - B. Kaitlin has many chances to travel around.
 - C. Kaitlin often changes schools for her study.

- D. Kaitlin has a serious problem with her heart.
- 35. What might be the best title for the text?
 - A. School Life in America

- B. Gift from a Headmaster
- C. Father's Duty in the Family
- D. Girl's Dream to End Poverty

C

A doctor entered the hospital hurriedly after being called in for an important surgery (外科手术). He found the boy's father waiting worriedly.

On seeing him, the father cried out, "Why did you take all this time to come? Don't you know that my son is in danger? Don't you have any sense of duty?"

The doctor said, "I am sorry. I wasn't in the hospital and I came as fast as I could and now I wish you could calm down so that I can do my work quietly."

"Calm down? What if your son was in this room right now? If you son dies while you are waiting for a doctor, what will you do?" said the father angrily. The doctor smiled and replied, "We'll do our best and you should also pray (祈祷) for your son."

The surgery took some time before the doctor went out, saying happily, "Thank goodness! Your son is saved!" And without waiting for the father's reply, he ran away, saying, "If you have any question, ask the nurse."

"Couldn't he wait some minutes so that I can ask about my son's state (状况)?" shouted the father. The nurse answered, tears coming down her face. "His son died yesterday in a road accident. He was at the burial (葬礼) when we called him for your son's surgery. And since he saved your son, he left running to finish his son's burial."

- 36. What was the boy's father doing when the doctor arrived?
 - A. He was looking after the bov.
- B. He was shouting angrily at the nurse.
- C. He was waiting worriedly.
- D. Tears were coming down his face.
- 37. What does the underlined phrase "calm down" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 镇静

B. 喊叫

C. 尊重

D. 倾诉

- 38. How was the boy's surgery?
 - A. He died.

B. He was saved.

C. He was still in danger.

- D. He had to wait for the result.
- 39. Why did the doctor leave running away?
 - A. To look after the boy.

- B. Not to answer the boy's father.
- C. To finish his son's burial.
- D. To care for his own son.

| 40. Which words can be used to describe t | he doctor? | | | | | |
|---|---|---------|--|--|--|--|
| A. Smart and brave. | B. Quiet and strict. | | | | | |
| C. Patient but proud. | D. Helpful and selfless (无私的). | | | | | |
| 三、补全对话(本题共5个小题,每小题1分,共5分) | | | | | | |
| 根据情景内容,在空白处填入一个适当 | 的单词。 | | | | | |
| A: Hi, Mike, What are you <u>41</u> ? | | | | | | |
| B: This week is my grandpa's <u>42</u> . | . We are going to hold a party for him. | | | | | |
| A: What are you going to do? | | | | | | |
| B: First, I will make a cake by <u>43</u> | I want to give my best wishes to my grandpa. | | | | | |
| A: <u>44</u> cool! | | | | | | |
| B: Would you like to come? We will h | nave a great time. | | | | | |
| A: Yes. I'd <u>45</u> to. | | | | | | |
| 41 42 43 | 3 44 45 | | | | | |
| 四、短文填空 (本题共 10 个小题,每小题 1 : | 分,共10分) | | | | | |
| 阅读短文,在空白处填入一个适当的单 | 词或根据括号内的汉语提示填空。 | | | | | |
| I love my family, because I have a hap | ppy family and I feel <u>46</u> (温暖的). My fathe | er is a | | | | |
| doctor and he is a <u>47</u> (严肃的) man. | He works hard to help his <u>48</u> (病人). | After | | | | |
| work, he likes playing chess. My mother is | s a <u>49</u> (家庭主妇). She is very kind and nice | , and | | | | |
| she does a lot of housework, such50 | _ cleaning the house and doing some washing. | She | | | | |
| makes our home51(舒适的). I lov | re my parents! We care <u>52</u> each other | 53 | | | | |
| Saturday and Sunday, I often go to the lib | rary and play <u>54</u> piano. Sometimes we watch | h TV | | | | |
| and listen <u>55</u> music at home. I love | my family. Because I'm very happy to live wit | h my | | | | |
| parents! | | | | | | |
| 46 47 48 | 8 49 50 | | | | | |
| 51 52 53 | 8 54 55 | | | | | |
| 五、职场写作 (本题共 10 分) | | | | | | |
| 同学们,在你的成长过程中,你的家人(| 父母、祖父母等)为你倾注了大量的心血。他们对 | 你的 | | | | |
| 生活和学习除了给予关心和帮助外,也会提出一些建议。请根据以下提示内容,选择一点或几点, | | | | | | |
| 写一篇短文,向你的好友谈谈你的家人给予你的关心、帮助或建议以及你的想法。 | | | | | | |
| 1. Make more friends. | | | | | | |
| 2. Listen carefully in class. | | | | | | |
| 3. They help with my lessons. | | | | | | |
| 4. They often have a talk with me. | | | | | | |

| 5. | They take care of me when I am ill. | | |
|-----|-------------------------------------|--|--|
| ŝ. | They often wash clothes for me. | | |
| 7. | Don't waste time. | | |
| 要求: | | | |
| 1. | 从以上几个方面进行描述,提示的内容可以任意选择或可以适当发挥; | | |
| 2. | 文中不得出现真实姓名或学校; | | |
| 3. | 词数:80~120。 | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |